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In the 2024 Electricity Statement of Opportunities AEMO determined that in summer 2024-25 expected unserved 

energy was forecast to exceed the interim reliability measure in the region of South Australia. As a result, in 

accordance with clauses 3.20 and 11.128 of the National Electricity Rules, to address the interim reliability 

exceedance in this region in 2024-25, AEMO sought to procure interim reliability reserves (IRR).  

As reported previously, AEMO entered into reserve contracts with three providers to provide a total of 17 MW of 

IRR from 1 January 2025.  

Following the commencement of the National Electricity Amendment (South Australian jurisdictional derogation - 

Interim reliability reserve eligibility) Rule 2025 No. 1, AEMO has entered into an additional reserve contract for the 

provision of IRR in South Australia, as set out below. 

South Australia 

Name Location of reserve 
Volume of reserve 

(MW) 
Duration 

Synergen Power Pty Ltd South Australia 110  29 Jan 2025 to 31 Mar 2025 

Total  110  

AEMO will publish further details in its quarterly RERT report due in May 2025. 

 

This report is a requirement of the AEMC Reliability Panel’s RERT Guidelines. 

Publication date – 27 February 2025 


